TOWN OF GLENVILLE

Planning and Zoning Commission

September 9, 2013
7:00 p.m.

1.  Approval of the minutes of the August 12, 2013 meeting
2.  Garner Builders, LLC                                     


Site Plan Review 

     124 Saratoga Road


Final (Public Hearing)

Garner Builders is seeking site plan approval for a recent expansion of their parking lot at the rear of their property.  Several area variances were approved by the Zoning Board of Appeals for this expansion.  The project site is zoned Community Business.  
3.  Mohawk Honda                         


Site Plan Review 

     175 Freemans Bridge Road


(Preliminary) and 




Conditional Use Permit

Mohawk Honda has revised their site plan and conditional use permit applications to include a 4,060 sq. ft. accessory building that will be used for auto detailing and washing.  The proposed new building is in addition to the expanded inventory parking lot, which was proposed previously.  The project site is zoned General Business.  
4.  DPMP Property Management                         


Site Plan Review 

     108 Freemans Bridge Road


(Preliminary) 

This proposal calls for construction of a 7,000 sq. ft. retail building on a vacant ¾ acre property, located on the east side of Freemans Bridge Road, just south of the railroad tracks.  Area variances will be required for the proposed parking lot encroaching into buffer areas and side yard setbacks.  This property is zoned General Business. 
5.  312 Stage Road, LLC                         


Site Plan Review 

     651 Saratoga Road


(Preliminary) 

The applicant is seeking site plan approval to use the former Explorer Lodge as a meeting location for not-for-profit groups.  The Lodge is located on the west side of Route 50, along the Alplaus Kill, opposite Paradowski Road.  No new construction or additions are proposed for this project.  The property is split-zoned with General Business along Route 50 and Land Conservation nearer the Alplaus Kill.
6. Town of Glenville and FEMA                         


Code Amendment 

    


Recommendation to the




Town Board

The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) recently re-evaluated flood hazards within the Town of Glenville, and throughout the nation.  FEMA’s efforts have resulted in revised 100-year and 500-year base flood elevations for the Town.  As a condition of continued participation in the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP), Glenville must adopt the new Flood Insurance Study and FIRM maps by amending our Flood Damage Prevention Local Law (Chapter 151 of the Town Code).  
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